
                                                                                                                              

 

 
 

 

09 March 2022 

 

 

Department of Environment and Natural Resources 

MIMAROPA Region 

1515 L & S Building,  

Roxas Boulevard,  

Ermita, Manila 

 

 

  TO  : Lormelyn E. Claudio, CESO IV 

     OIC, Regional Executive Director 

 

  CC  : Vicente B. Tuddao, Jr., Ph.D., CESO IV 

     Assistant Regional Director for Technical Services 

 

SUBJECT         : DENR MIMAROPA REGION- 

MEMORANDUM dated 05 July 2021 

 

Dear RD Claudio,  

We write to you on behalf of our client BINGA BEACH BROTHERS, INC., (“BBB”) 

regarding the removal and demolition of structure and fences illegally constructed in 

the “Salvage Zone” and/or Protected Area located in front of their property at 

Lumambong Beach Rd., Binga, San Vicente, Palawan, 5309.  

 

On 23 November 2020, we had a virtual meeting with then Regional Executive 

Director-Ma. Lourdes G. Ferrer, CESO IV (“RD Ferrer”), Assistant Regional Director for 

Technical Services- Vicente B. Tuddao, Jr., Ph.D., CESO IV (“Dir Tuddao”), Legal 

Representative of DENR-MIMAROPA Region, and Chief, Enforcement Division- Lino M. 

Dimapilis regarding the classification of BBB’s property, and the illegal occupation of 

security agencies over the land owned by our client. As recommended by RD Ferrer, 

on 19 February 2021, a Real-Time Kinematics (“RTK”) survey was conducted on the 

property of BBB.  

 

On the basis of the RTK survey and report from the Chief, Survey and Mapping Division, 

on 05 July 2021, RD Ferrer issued a Memorandum stating that “it was ascertained that 

Lots No. 3969 & 3970 are found to be within the salvage zone with 20 meters from the 

highest side”. In this Memo, RD Ferrer instructed CENRO Roxas/PENRO-Palawan to do 

the following: 

 

1. Reject patent applications for lot/s within the Salvage Zone; 

2. Deploy a team to conduct delineation of the 20- and 40-meters easement 

under PD 1067 on the stretch of the beach; and 

3. Issue a Notice to Vacate to owners of the structures found within the easement 

zone. 

 



                                                                                                                                 

 

From our understanding, CENRO-Roxas has issued numerous Notices to Vacate to the 

security agencies dated 20 May 2019, 07 June 2019 and 27 January 2020. With no 

action to the said demands, it further sent formal letters dated 28 February 2020, 28 

July 2020, and 12 October 2020, asking for assistance to demolish to Hon. Amy R. 

Alvarez. To date the structures and fences are still erect in the easement zone.  

Furthermore, there is a threatening presence by the security agencies who stationed 

armed guards in the area.  Attached here is the said Memorandum, and the Notices 

to Vacate as well as the Letters to Hon. Amy R. Alvarez for your reference.  

 

On the 03 November 2021, CENRO-Roxas’ OIC CENRO-Ronie B. Gandeza wrote a 

letter reply to our constant follow ups and queries. In his letter, he mentioned that their 

office is planning to file a case in court of law to prosecute the illegal occupants. 

Regrettably and similar to the previous action plans, we have not received any 

updates from the said office on the commencement of the said case. Attached here 

is the Letter dated 03 November 2021 for your reference.  

 

In our recent visit to OIC-CENRO Taytay, Palawan- Mr. Pablo L. Cruz, recommended 

that we address our concern to Protected Area Management Bureau (“PAMB”) in 

Taytay. Following this advice, we wrote a formal letter to the said office, particularly 

to Forester II/PASu, MSPLS, Ms. Clarissa P. Pador. Unfortunately, Ms. Pador said that the 

Memorandum was not addressed to her and that PAMB has no responsibility over the 

issue.  

 

This is a very long standing issue.  It has been ongoing for at least 3 years.  The security 

agencies are not taking the DENR issued Notices to Vacate seriously.  It has repeatedly 

ignored the directives and authority of your good office.  The Office of Mayor Alvarez 

also ignored your authority.  If the DENR is unable to protect lands of public domain, 

then, who can?  As earlier stated, we sought the help of the PAMB but it said it had 

no authority.  Moreover, if the DENR is unable to protect the Filipinos from the 

enjoyment of our natural resources, then which agency of the government can the 

people turn to? 

We trust that you will give this matter preferential attention. 

 

Thank you.  

 

 

Very respectfully yours,  

 

 

LMA LAW 

 

By: 

 

 

MA. LOUELLA MARTINEZ-ARANAS 

Managing Partner 

 

 

 

 


























